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All Saints' Episcopal Church


282 Bound Line Road P.O. Box 6015




Wolcott, Connecticut 06716

Church Office Telephone: 203-879-2800

e-mail:  allsaintswolcott@att.net
http://www.allsaintswolcott.org
PRIESTLY PERUSINGS

Thank you to all who made the Christmas and Epiphany services so beautiful and meaningful for all of us! Thanks to all the acolytes, the Altar Guild (and all who contributed to the Christmas flowers and helped with the Greening of the Church); the Choir, Roberta and Stacey for their many musical offerings; the lectors, Eucharistic Ministers, counters and ushers; and to Peter, Henry and Ryan for their dramatic representation of the Three Kings on the Feast of the Epiphany. Now we move toward Spring! The Visitation of Bishop Ian Douglas will take place on February 3. This is a special time for him to get to know us, and for us to get to know him. Bp. Douglas will preside and preach on that day, and Receive Gary Byram into the Episcopal Church. We will renew our Baptismal Vows, and, following the service, celebrate at a reception during which the Bishop will invite us into his passion for participation in the reconciling, restorative Mission of God. The following Sunday, Feb. 10, we’ll “bury the alleluia” for our Lenten fast from its shout of praise and Shrove Tuesday, Feb. 12 will bring the annual Hash and Pancake Supper (see more information below); Lent begins on Ash Wednesday, February 13 – there will be two services (at 11 AM and 7 PM) with Holy Eucharist and the Imposition of Ashes. Below you will find information on the various liturgical changes for Lent. The date of Ash Wednesday is driven by the date of Easter, which is early this year – March 31; the date of Easter is always the first Sunday after the first full moon following the Spring Equinox.  By the time you read this, the Annual Meeting will have taken place, the Parochial Report will have been submitted to the Diocese of CT and to the Episcopal Church in the USA. It shows a parish renewed, re-invigorated, and showing forth the love of God to all around us in Christ Jesus our Lord.  
Faithfully,

Susan+ 
THANK YOU TO RETIRING VESTRY MEMBERS JAY DOBENSKY, LORRAINE DI MAURO AND RED SMITH, with special thanks to Jay for his three years of service as Senior Warden, during which a great deal of renovations were completed, much of them at his hands. Thanks, also, to Lorraine and Red, who will remain in their positions as Clerk and Treasurer, respectively, while leaving their positions (at least for a year) as voting members of the Vestry; their generous offer to do so allowed us to elect a full class of three new Vestry persons for three-year terms each. Congratulations and welcome to Gary Byram, Henry Curtiss and Donna Lydem, who fulfill that new class, and to Donna Lydem, elected Senior Warden at the Annual Meeting on Sunday, Jan. 20. Eric Sanderson was re-elected Junior Warden, and Gary Byram will “shadow” him over the coming year. In our relationship with the wider Church, Ouida Green was elected Delegate to Convention and our Representative to the Waterbury Deanery (she has also been elected by the Waterbury Deanery to represent the Deanery at BDEC – the Bishop and Diocesan Executive Council). Jay Dobensky was elected Alternate to Convention and to the Deanery.  
THE BIBLE CHALLENGE BEGINS Episcopalians have been described as the best educated of the 20,000 or so Christian groups in this country, yet we are often content to allow the lectionary readings on Sunday to be our only occasion for the reading of Scripture. In order to tell the Story in as compact a way as possible, however, the lectionary necessarily leaves out a great deal. Bible study groups abound, yet they encompass only about 5% of the population of the Episcopal Church. (All Saints’ is a bit ahead of that curve, I think; over the past couple of years, in different groups, about half the congregation has been involved in Bible studies here.) The Bible Challenge offers a new opportunity to read the whole Bible in one year and have some time for occasional “check-in” with one another to discuss and compare understandings and interpretations. Best of all, you can do it on your own schedule, on your own time, at home in the evening by the fireside, or over your morning coffee. Systematic readings from the Old Testament, from the Psalms, and from the New Testament are assigned for each day of the year-long engagement. This program was developed by The Rev. Marek Zabriskie, Rector of St. Thomas’ Episcopal Church, Whitemarsh, PA, and an alumnus of Yale Divinity School. When I first heard of it, I was quite skeptical, but it has spread quickly throughout the country and engaged and nourished the spirits of thousands of people. It’s time for us to jump on this bandwagon!  We began on January 20 but you can jump in and catch up. Participants will need a Bible and the accompanying guide book, in which each day you will be accompanied by a meditation written by a church leader or biblical scholar. Over one hundred archbishops, bishops, deans, priests and scholars have contributed essays. The cost of the book is $18.00, but bulk pricing has allowed us to order a dozen for $14.00. (Of course, scholarship aid is always available). The book is available in print, or for Kindle or Nook tablets. If you are interested in joining this spiritual pilgrimage, please contact Mother Davidson.

A new opportunity offered by churches in Wolcott: An ecumenical group in Wolcott is meeting on a regular basis to develop a monthly worship opportunity based on an Episcopal resource curriculum for children with autism, as well as those with other needs. Their goal is to be ready for the first gathering in early April at Wolcott Congregational Church. Several of our own members are involved in the planning process. If you are interested, or know others who are, please speak to Mother Davidson or call the Rev. Sue Strachan at 203-879-4002. 
LITURGICAL CHANGES FOR LENT


The season of Lent annually brings to us a variety of liturgical changes to underscore the more somber character of this season of fast before the great feast of Easter. You will notice some of these changes on the very first Sunday in Lent, Feb.17. Others will not be evident until later in the season of the Great Forty Days. All are traditions that have been incorporated over hundreds of years of the Church's heritage. They help us to move deeper into our spiritual lives by offering us tools for worship that touch on all of our senses. Here are some changes to look for on Sundays in Lent:


+The seasonal color for Lent is purple, the color for penitence, as well as for royalty. 


+On the Sundays in Lent, the procession will enter in silence.


+On the First Sunday in Lent (and only on Lent I), we will begin with the Great Litany, written by Thomas Cranmer, Archbishop of Canterbury under the infamous King Henry VIII, and architect of the first (1549) Book of Common Prayer. This beautiful and moving litany, which pre-dates the first Prayer Book by five years, is a prayer offered in exorcism of all the imaginable evils in our lives. In its breadth, it incorporates (and replaces) both the Prayers of the People and the General Confession on this day only. 


+There will be no flowers at the altar during Lent.


+There will be no musical preludes or postludes during Lent.


+Rite I is the language of the Liturgy. After the first Sunday, the service will begin with the Penitential Order. 


+The Gloria in Excelsis is replaced in Lent by the more simple Kyrie Eleison, and the word "alleluia" is "buried" until it is resurrected at the joyous celebration of Easter. The sung Alleluia and Verse before the Gospel will be replaced by a hymn.



+The Fraction Anthem changes from the usual “Christ our Passover” to a setting of the “Lamb of God” text. 


All of this is intended to heighten our awareness of the season of Lent, in which we are "put in mind of the message of pardon and absolution set forth in the Gospel of our Savior, and of the need which all Christians continually have to renew their repentance and faith." (BCP, p. 265) 
PART-TIME POSITION AVAILABLE 

The Episcopal Church of the Epiphany, Southbury, has an immediate opening for a part-time parish administrator. They are seeking someone who can work 15 hours a week. Interested persons should contact the Rev. Marston Price, Priest-in-Charge, via email (marston_price@yahoo.com) or by cell phone which is 860-227-4141.

All Saints’ Youth Ministry

We are very excited that youth group is starting!!

The mission of All Saints’ Youth Ministry is to bring together our youth in fellowship in a supportive and Christ based environment to minister to each other and to other members of the congregation, provide service to the community, worship together, and explore topics and issues affecting young people’s lives today.

 A team approach will be utilized and the youth will be an integral part of the planning and leading of activities.  Meetings will occur on a monthly basis. 

Youth group is open to any youth in grade 6 through 12 who is interested. Adult members of the congregation are encouraged to volunteer with youth events and to be supportive of the youth ministry.

Our first event will be the “Souper Bowl of Caring”.  Along with thousands of other youth in the country during football Super Bowl weekend, our youth will be collecting monetary donations to help tackle hunger in our community. All donations will go directly to the Wolcott Food Bank. 

If you have any questions about youth ministry or are interested in joining or volunteering, please contact Michelle Byram at mmastropietro@sbcglobal.net.

Prepare the Way for Shrove Tuesday Sunday, 2/10/2013

Peel 30 pounds of potatoes[image: image2.wmf]Sunday after church service 2/10/2013
Monday 

Afternoon 3:00pm at All Saints Church 2/11/2013

4 to 6 people mixing the hash [image: image3.wmf]
Shrove Tuesday   2/12/2013[image: image4.wmf]
Greeter[image: image5.wmf]
Someone to collect money at the door and handout tickets

2 Pancake Chefs

I Fried Egg Chef 

Total 3 cooks[image: image6.wmf]
4 to 6 Servers[image: image7.wmf]
Jello 30 diet red & cool whip[image: image8.wmf]
Clean up  8 people[image: image9.wmf]
